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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 30th March 2015
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman


Mark Sains
Secretary


Helen Morris
President


Chris Green
Treasurer


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Nathan Scott
Men’s Captain


Lynn Doyle
Ladies’ Captain


Andy Ward


Kim Caddy
1 Chairman’s Comments
I was pleased to see such a good turnout at the Presentation Evening, and I hope that everyone who attended had an enjoyable night. I trust you will all join with me in congratulating everyone who had their hard work recognised, and use their example as a personal incentive to keep trying and improving. 
As ever, April looks to be a very busy month for the club, with several local races and of course the Virgin London Marathon. Those Striders who have places can be certain that they will receive plenty of support from the club’s travelling supporters, many of whom will be making the early start to travel down on the club coach to experience the full marathon atmosphere. The Marathon will be the culmination of months of hard work put in by those taking part and it is clear that they are all taking their training very seriously.
We must not forget that no matter how big London is, it is not the only marathon. All marathons are the same distance, and all require the same commitment. In this month alone Striders will also be represented at the Brighton and Paris marathons to name but two. If you complete any marathon, please bring your medal and any other memento to one of the monthly socials, and your picture will be taken for the Marathon Gallery on the website.
This month will also see the start of our Annual Beginner’s course. Several Striders have already volunteered to help out, which is a great benefit to the coaches. Any other offers of help will be very gratefully received.
2 Apologies
Apologies were received from Thom Darby and Zena Ellis.
3 Previous Minutes

The minutes for March were agreed and accepted.
4 Matters Arising
There were no matters arising.
5 Secretary Report

MS reported that there had currently been over 100 renewals and 2 resignations (L Murphy & D Young).
· The UKA affiliations were to be processed and paid

The SEAA and ARC club affiliations had already been paid.

6 Treasurer’s Report

CG presented the club accounts:
Bank: £8578.51

Cash: £321.05

Charity: £1044.60

CG also reported that this did not take into account the membership subscriptions that MS had just transferred (approx £2000)
7 Running Report by Nathan Scott and Lynn Doyle for Events in March 2015
With the days now longer training becomes slightly more appealing and hopefully everyone is feeling really motivated and encouraged with the improving weather.  Those of you who are reaching the tapering down weeks in your marathon schedules we hope that all so far has gone to plan. Good luck for all of your forth coming events.
A late entry to mention from last month saw Kieran Fitzpatrick gain himself a PB of 1:43:36 in the Dorney Lake Half Marathon.  Well done Kieran!
1st March
Adrian Copp ran the Inter Counties Indoor Champs 3000 m he was running for Eastern vets and was 4th in the race.  Congratulations Adrian great running.  Peter Breslin ran the Berkhampstead half marathon and Phil Nitchen took part in the Bushy 10k. 
7th/8th March
This proved to be a very busy weekend for striders.  Miriam Tedder took part in the Grindlesford 21 mile challenge in the Peak district and Amanda Rankin competed in the Queen Elizabeth Olympic Park 10k.
The Milton Keynes festival of running saw a huge field of striders taking part.  On the start line for the 20 miler were Simon Norris who recorded a PB of 2:47:36,  Liz Rollinson who also gained a PB of 2:30:16, Thom Darby a PB of 2:44:56 , Kelvin Chadwick a PB of 2:54:49  and Zena Ellis a PB time of 3:29:02 . Well done all great running!  On the start line for the half marathon was Ben Bodsworth a lonesome strider for this distance.  The 10k saw Dan “The Man” record a PB of 47:17, Kate Neale a PB of 57:36, Siobhan Jenkins a PB of 1:02:52, Tom Willis a PB of 49:09. Nikki Cox and Miriam Tedder also took part in this distance.
Gez Fallon competed in the Finchley 20 and recorded a fantastic PB of 2:19:53. Terrific time Gez!
Paul Keech took part in the Chiltern Canter 18 mile trail navigational event.
This was a great running weekend for Stopsley striders, congratulations everyone, superb running.
14th/15th March
The Ashridge Boundary 16.5 trail race saw a team of eight striders take part all who took part said it was an amazing course with some spectacular scenery around.  Our very own secretary Mark Sains recorded a fantastic PB of 1:56:32 which was 3 minutes faster than last year’s time. Amazing running Mark!  Andrew Reid recorded a PB of 2:37, Liz Davies and Stewart Read obviously crossed the line holding hands as both recorded PB times of 2:49:55. Graham Busch recorded a time of 2:31:57 and although not a PB for him was 2nd in the vet 60 category. Well done Graham!  Paul Keech, Dave Debnam and our marvellous X Captain Karen Ashby also took part in this event.
The ever popular Silverstone half marathon saw yet again a strong field of striders taking part, recording PB’s for this event were Simon Norris 1:44:36, Tom Willis 1:59:21, Liz Rollinson 1:34:15 and Finbar Willis who gained an good for age PB of 2:09:32.   Other striders taking part included Pat Blessing, Zena Ellis and Kelvin Chadwick. Another remarkable running weekend for Stopsley striders and a superb effort by all.
21st/22nd March
Simon Norris recorded a PB at the St Albans Parkrun of 22:53. Is there no stopping this man who is popping up everywhere?  The Leighton Buzzard 10k proved to be a PB course for Mark Layzell who recorded a time of 1:04:11, also taking part in this event were Ben Bodsworth, Peter Breslin, Amanda Rankin and Christine Hunter. Well done all!
Racing on the same day and taking part in the Welwyn Garden City half marathon were Striders Gez Fallon with a PB time of 1:26:41, Pat Blessing with a PB of 1:34:40 and last but not least Kieran Fitzpatrick.  Also well done to all the Striders who participated in the Gade Valley 20 mile training run, although it is not an officially timed and chipped run it is a massive event and a tough course.  Those taking part for their marathon training preparations need still to be congratulated these were Thom Darby, Simon Norris, John Chapman, Kevin Chadwick, Stewart Read, Liz davies, Zena Ellis, Valerie Dawson and Captain Lynn Doyle.  Congratulations all!
Please remember to put your names down on the race record sheet, recording all of the details clearly if you wish to be included in the monthly report.  If your name is not down you cannot bask in the glory.  The end of next month will see us returning to our much loved trail routes but until then and whilst still road running please remember to wear reflective clothing.  We wish you to remain safe which means seen!
Good luck to all those with marathon events over the next few weeks. Your marathon adventures will be recorded on in next month’s report.
8 Strider of the Month

Strider of the Month was awarded for their continual running improvements and PBs to:

· Simon Norris
· Gex Fallon

9 Awards Evening
The committee believed that overall the awards evening went well.
The music was understated as requested (many thanks to Dave Thompson)

There were a few thoughts on the food:

· There was a lack of cakes

· The vegetarian options were difficult to identify

· The next committee should consider whether a bigger budget is required for the buffet

SH to get permanent trophies for the winners of the larger awards.

10 Triathlon Coaching
AW raised the question about the club having a triathlon coach – given we are covered from a running perspective and that Gary from Inspire is a swimming coach.
The club is willing to help with coaching fees if anyone wants (AW is a possibility)

· AW will get more details, especially as bursaries are available

· NS is already level 1, and is taking level 2

DD asked about club cycle rides

· NS indicated that the club could have social rides, but not coached rides

· Therefore a lot of the triathlon coaching is actually ‘transition’ coaching

11 Kit for XC teams

NS provided a print out with 2 examples

· All black or black with red highlights (the committee felt the latter was the better choice)

The final decision rests with the next committee, but it was thought that anyone who has run at least 1 team XC race should be able to but the kit, but that there was a sliding scale discount based on the number of races run.

12 Beginners Course

SH to email the schedule to DD

SH to handle forms and pens for the first few nights

DD to add (or ensure that there is) a link to the stretching and documents on the website

There should be a coaches meeting soon after the first one (possibly the Monday)

The speedwork for normal members should continue to run

13 AOB

SH highlighted the need for a new Chair in the next committee

MS indicated that he would not be present at the next committee meeting and so someone else should take minutes

· NS said that he probably could do this

HM hasn’t printed a copy of Striders since November and wondered whether we should continue

· The committee felt that it should be printed on an ad-hoc basis

· MS suggested having a leaflet format (to have fewer items required)

· LD & NS suggested a comments/suggestion box on the front desk, for articles and just for general contact with the committee (the committee thought that this was a good idea)

AW indicated that the swimming courses are going well, and that he is updating the triathlon pages of the website
DD needed confirmation of the upcoming social dates: 23rd April & 28th May

NS indicated to SH to remember to mention the new Luton Parkrun
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